THE WILDLIFE SOCIETY

FLORIDA CHAPTER

SUMMER BOARD MEETING

Thursday, August 9, 2001

Present:  Paul Moler, Steve Rockwood, Jay Exum, Arnold Brunell, Harry Dutton, Nancy Douglas, Susan Fitzgerald, Dale Gawlik

Absent:  Student Chapter Representative

Guest:
Tim O’Meara

	Topic
	Discussion
	Action

	Call to Order
	Meeting called to order at 10:07
	

	Introduction of New Board 
	New board members were introduced.
	

	Minutes
	Spring Business Meeting minutes reviewed. 


	Approved with 

minor editorial revisions.

	Treasurer’s Report
	Audit began yesterday.  Mark Asleson, Jay Exum and Alan Alshouse are in the process of conducting an audit.  Alan volunteered to chair the audit committee.  Hopefully a review will be available within a month.

The checking account currently has $14,510.

The Spring Conference was considered a success.  Ninety-three people registered for the conference, of which 14 or 15 were students.  The cost of the Banquet was $5,400.  There is one dispute however.  The Sheraton Hotel claims that we owe them $1,400.  This is likely a mistake on the hotel’s part, but we will address it after reviewing our records in more detail.
	

	OLD BUSINESS
	
	

	Approval of Bylaw Changes
	The Parent Society approved our bylaw changes.
	

	Donation to SE Federal Aid Coordinators Meeting
	We received a letter thanking us for our donation.  


	

	Spring Conference Follow-up

· Changes for 2002

CARA
	Overall, the Spring Conference was considered a success.  A minor problem encountered had to do with the format of the submitted abstracts.  We requested that the abstracts follow the Journal of Wildlife Management format, and some of the abstracts contained key words and other unnecessary items.  In the future, we will try to clarify the instructions and possibly submit an example.  There was discussion as to whether we wanted to publish proceedings from the conference.  However, it was decided that the program booklets, which contain the abstracts, is sufficient.  A decision was made to put the abstracts on the website.  Jay will send electronic copies to Rog to get them on the web.

    Discussion was held on the location for the 2002 Spring Conference and whether future meetings should be centralized within the state or throughout the state including the extremes.  A benefit of conducting meetings statewide is that members would get the opportunity to see a greater variety of the state’s resources.  The main downside would be that many members might not be able or willing to travel to the extremes.  It was decided that south Florida could be considered because of the number of our members in that region of the state, whereas north and northwest Florida might not have sufficient membership to support a good attendance.  Specific suggestions for the 2002 Spring Conference included the FMRI facilities in St. Pete, River Ranch, Leadership School near Lake Hatchineha, and a facility at Pennekamp State Park in Key Largo that is jointly owned by the Park and the South Florida Water Management District.  Steve will check on FMRI and River Ranch; Nancy will check on Leadership School; and Dale will check on the facilities at Pennekamp State Park.

Paul will consult with the Conservation Committee to determine the latest status of CARA.  If appropriate, he or the committee chair will write a letter of support.
	

	Forest Service Access Policy Update
	Susan informed the Board that the EAs (Environmental Analyses) have not been started yet.  Before EAs are written, a contractor will GPS all of the roads and trails in the restricted areas (those areas with limited vehicular access) as well as features such as wetlands and sensitive areas.  This will provide baseline information on areas to avoid and alternatives for trail designations.  The Osceola area will be the first since that is the easiest.  Several members have agreed to review the EAs for TWS.
	

	NEW BUSINESS
	
	

	Scholarship Committee

· New Chair

· FLNWTF Donations
	Julie Hovis has agreed to replace Nancy Douglas as chair of the committee.  Florida Chapter of the National Wild Turkey Federation (FLNWTF) has already approved a $250 donation for student scholarship fund, as well as $500 for our 2002 Spring Conference.  The previous scholarship totaled $750 ($250 from FLNWTF, $250 from the Florida Wildlife Federation, and $250 from us).  However, the possibility of discontinuing the scholarship was discussed due to low participation.  Everyone agreed that it should continue, but that efforts should be made to encourage greater participation.  Suggestions included requiring wildlife related studies (instead of requiring that the student be pursuing a wildlife degree), obtaining faculty contacts at all universities in the state with biology programs, and increasing the amount to at least $1,000.  A motion was made to increase the scholarship amount to $1,000.  Julie Hovis will provide fliers to be distributed to universities with wildlife and biological programs.  Steve Rockwood agreed to contact FIT; Paul Moler agreed to contact USF, UCF, and UWF; Dale agreed to contact FIU, UM and FAU; Susan Fitzgerald agreed to contact FSU.  Information on contacts will be provided to Julie so that she can mail out the fliers.


	Match for up to $1000 was passed.

	TWS Request for Farm Bill Support 
	The Parent TWS sent a request for financial support of their lobbying efforts in support of the Farm Bill.  A motion was made to send $250 to the Parent TWS.
	Motion passed to send $250 the Parent TWS.



	Website Listing for Other Interests


	Concerns were raised regarding workshops advertised on the Web.  This was questioned because of the legitimacy of endorsing organizations or programs and because of the logistics of keeping the information current.  A decision was made to assign someone to be a website coordinator.  This coordinator will provide Rog Vanderhoof information to be disseminated on our web page.
	

	Fall Meeting Plans
	Plans for the Fall Meeting at Camp Blanding on October 11-12 were discussed.  Two rates will be charged based on whether the member will stay overnight or not.  The fees should allow the Chapter to break even on expenses related to the meeting.  Because the final count is due on Monday before the meeting, Steve will solicit the number of attendants via e-mail.  Efforts will be made to have more interactive field trips instead of the usual bus tours.
	

	Membership Drive
	New membership drive incentive program was discussed.  A motion was made to initiate a one-time new membership drive that would be held October through April.  Application forms will be made which indicate who recruited the person.  Each time a recruiter is credited on a form, his/her name will go into a pool for a random drawing.  Therefore, the odds of winning increase with the number of new members recruited.  The winner of the raffle will receive $100 contributed by the Chapter.
	Membership drive approved.

	Long Range Vision/Planning
	A proposal from the Budget Committee suggested that the Board schedule a retreat to determine Chapter goals and objectives in order to provide guidance for future decisions on spending money.  A recommendation was made to hire an expert strategic planner to attend the meeting.  However, concerns regarding the cost of a consultant (potentially $2,000) were expressed.  The possibility of tapping resources available within our own membership was discussed.  The retreat should be scheduled between the fall and spring meeting.  Suggestions were also made to consult other states such as North Carolina or the Parent Society to get further direction.  A discussion was held on whether we should focus on what to do or what our objectives (or visions) are.  It was suggested that we deal with 3 levels:  goals, visions, and actions.  A suggestion was made to hold a two-day/one night meeting during late October or early November at Wekiva State Forest.  The Chapter will pay lodging fees.  Tim O’Meara was asked by the Board to facilitate the meeting.  He said he will give it some thought, but needs more information before making a commitment.  The possibility of hiring a consultant was not ruled out as long as the Board felt comfortable with the qualifications of the facilitator.
	

	Other new business
	Austin Cary Forest Education Center will have a display from FL Chapter TWS that is being prepared by Camille Sewell.
	

	Adjourn
	Adjourned at 3:17.
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